     January 2018
P1 Newsletter
Dear Parents,

Happy New Year, we hope you had a fantastic Christmas break!

It’s hard to believe that we have already been back for a week!  We have enjoyed hearing lots of stories about fleeting glimpses of the man in red. Quite how Santa manages to find room for all of the goodies that were left for him we’ll never know!
This is a really busy term for us with lots of work to be covered.
In Jolly Phonics we will continue learning new sounds and revisiting the sounds already covered during previous word building activities.  Phonics homework will continue to go out on a weekly basis, a new set of sounds will be coming home soon so please add these to your existing collection and continue to use the suggestions in previous newsletters to help create new words and play fun games.
The children will continue to work within our reading scheme and reading will be sent home every second day. Sets of new words to learn will be sent home to support your child’s learning as they progress through the scheme. If your child finds these words tricky to learn or remember, ask them to look for clues or familiar sounds, look at what it begins with, the shape or length of the word.  Try to have fun looking for the words in books, newspapers, posters, menus, shops signs etc. You could also play games like matching pairs, snap and bingo to help reinforce their learning.  The children might also like to have a go at writing and copying the words in sand or snow, although hopefully we won’t see any more now, using fancy pens, paint, chalk or shaving foam.
During this term we will begin to introduce Big Talk homework, this will create an opportunity for discussion around a given topic to support your child’s learning.  This talk can take place on the journeys to and from home, around the dinner table or even during bath time.  A leaflet will soon be coming home to help support this.
In maths we will be continuing with shape and we will soon be starting to look at addition, number facts within ten and measurement. We will also continue to work on naming the days and months alongside the structure of the day – which we are sure you are aware it has recently been day and night.  We have sent home a sheet of numbers from 1 to 12.  Please cut them up and keep them safe to use for fun activities such as ordering, looking for numbers in the environment, matching to a quantity of everyday objects such as buttons, milk bottle tops, tins in the cupboard or toys.
This term we will be taking part in the RSPB bird watch, which will enable us to explore birds in our area gain further knowledge in a variety of curricular areas.  Please ensure your child is dressed for the ever changing Scottish weather as we will be going outside daily. Following the children’s interest, after the Christmas period, we will also be having a focus on toys both past and present. As Burns night is fast approaching we will also be practising poems and songs and looking at words in scots.  We may look for some support from home to help the children learn a short verse.
Children will have assembly on Monday afternoon and a visit to the school library on Friday morning. The children will also have hall time on Wednesday and Friday.  Weather permitting, we will still be taking the children outside as much as possible this term so please ensure they have a jacket and sensible footwear.  It may also be beneficial for children to have welly boots as the grass at this time of year can be muddy, as you have probably noticed!

Please continue to ensure that all items brought in to school are named as they will be more likely to find their way home. As always, if there are any issues or concerns then please contact us by writing in the homework diary or getting in touch through the school office.

Wishing you all a Happy, Healthy 2018.
Mrs McDonald and Miss Sang
